
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

Students have had another positive week at 
Meadow Park School.  I am so proud of the 
students coming to school in their correct 
uniform, they look so smart, please continue to 
ensure that students are wearing the correct 
uniform, your support is greatly appreciated.

Next week is the final week of this long half 
term with school closing for the half term 
holiday at 3.15pm on Friday 25 October 2024.  
Students are required to attend, as normal 
throughout next week.  In line with DfE 
guidance, the school does not authorise 
holidays or days off for students during term 
time.  Each week we highlight the importance 
of attendance and punctuality to school.  
Please can you continue to support your child 
in being on time and at school each day.

Can I remind parents who drop children off at 
school, staff are being prevented from getting 
into school by some parents who are pulling 
into the entrance of school.  Can I ask that you 
drop your children off at a safe place away 
from the corners of neighbouring roads as 
these are causing congestion at busy times.  
Can I also ask you to remind your children 
about road safety as some students are not 
looking before stepping into the road.

Next week, all Y9 and Y10 students will take

part in a two hour first aid course run by St. 
John’s Ambulance Youth Responders, that will 
provide students with the skills and knowledge 
they would need to respond appropriately to 
health incidents.  They will explore both 
physical and mental health challenges through 
interactive sessions.  There will be 10 sessions 
across the week and Tutors will inform 
students of the arrangements during Tutor 
Time on Monday.  This is a great opportunity 
for Y9 and Y10 so I ask that you ensure that 
students are in school for Tutor Time on 
Monday morning at 8.45am 

Next week we also look forward to inviting a 
selection of students and their families to our 
Awards Evening.  We are delighted to
celebrate the successes of students and it will
be an evening where trophies, medals, shields 
and certificates are given to recognise the
achievements of our students.  This year, we 
will be joined by David Busst, as our guest 
speaker.  David is a former Coventry City FC 
footballer who sustained a horrific, career 
ending injury, he will be sharing his story of 
resilience and determination.  I am looking 
forward to what will be a lovely evening.

I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Pettman,  Headteacher
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News from the Library

Chillout Monday

Mrs Dearden's Monday Book Club continues in F17.

Rowdy Tuesday

20 Questions: a quiz game, played in teams, to earn house points

Geeky Wednesday

Superhero Top Trumps - introducing a new way to play the classic game

Sporty Thursday

The final chance to put together your Fantasy Premier League team before the Meadow Park league 

begins next half term

After-school clubs will make their hotly anticipated return after the break: there will be board 

games on Thursday afternoons, plus (for Autumn 2 only) a brand new Pokémon master class on 

Tuesdays. Both clubs will run from 3:15 to 4:15. Places will be limited, so look out for opportunities 

to sign up in the Library.

Happy reading!

Mr Spencer

Librarian and English Teacher



Careers

This week I was able to take I6 of our year 10 and 11 students to a special day, organised 
for them, by Coventry City Council Apprenticeship Programme team.

The day was called “Insight Day” and the students listened to a number of presentations 
about the many exciting opportunities open to them within the apprenticeship programme.

They listened to a talk by the Head of People and Culture ( who attended Whitley Abbey 
School, by the way, back in the day) and learned all about council services, employees, 
finance and how it runs on a daily basis.

There were speed networking sessions with current apprentices and workshops on 
applications and interviews to prepare students who wish to apply.

The feedback from the students was excellent and they were congratulated on how 
engaging they were – a real credit to Meadow Park school.

They were all awarded a certificate of attendance and many are considering this as a post 
16 option with the council also offering some degree apprenticeships too and an excellent 
career pathway into many professions from engineering, motor vehicle repair to legal 
services and management.

This took place at Friargate House in Station Square and the students were very impressed 
with the office building, the revolving doors and the exciting views of Coventry on the 9th

floor, when they were given a tour of the building and talked confidently to many 
professionals and teams.

I was feeling particularly nostalgic as I was a member of the first apprenticeship team there, 
back in 1999 when it was first conceived and was overwhelmed when, on the tour met the 
first apprentice I recruited, aged 16, now 42 and has made a brilliant career for herself – a 
real testament to the apprenticeship programme! 

We look forward to more sessions with the council

Christine Evans

Careers Advisor



Geography

We took a group of Year 11 GCSE Geography students to Birmingham in order to complete 
their fieldwork on the regeneration of Birmingham. The trip consisted of 5 different stops the 
Library, New street, the Bullring, Grand Central and the Town hall. Pupils had to complete a 
visual survey, then had to interview members of the public. The pupils were excellent at this 
and managed to collect loads of data with member of the public glad to help. One member 
even come up to me and commented on the behaviour and politeness of the pupils which 
was great. The day was a great success they gathered their data, laughed at me being back 
home in Birmingham and even had time for KFC 🙂

Mr Walker

Curriculum Leader - Humanities









Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards for last week 

were awarded to:

Rose

Summer

Finley

Henry















Safeguarding

Instagram – Advice and guidance for Parents and Carers.

Following last week’s advice and guidance around Snapchat – this week we turn our attention to 

one of the other most popular Apps amongst our young people…INSTAGRAM.

Known affectionately as ‘The Gram’ or simply ‘INSTA’ – it’s a social media giant with over two 

BILLION active users (8% of this being under 18’s =1.6 Million). That’s a lot of children and young 

people making use of this platform, exploring it’s features and being exposed to it’s risks. 

Risks include influence marketing and contact with strangers to name a few. 

It’s important that we understand it’s important to keep our children safe whilst using these apps = 

please take the time to read through the guide below for some helpful tips and start the conversation 

about staying safe in the digital space.

Stay safe and have a good weekend!

Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer &

Senior Pastoral Support Manager






